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9th June 2023 
 
Dear parents/carers of Perry Hall Primary School, 
 
We would like to welcome you back to school for the final half term of this academic year. 
 
We are writing to inform you of some changes to the leadership at Perry Hall Primary which will 
begin from September 2023. 
 
Mrs Gibbins, your Head, has taken on a new leadership position within PHMAT, developing the 
teaching and learning of Mathematics across all Trust schools.  She will be the Mathematics 
Consultant for the Trust working across our ten schools.  Mrs Gibbins has done a truly fantastic job 
during her role as Head, and I am sure you will join us in expressing our sincere gratitude for the 
commitment and care she has shown to all in the Perry Hall community. Many pupils, staff and 
families have benefitted from her guidance and support, and we wish her well as she embarks on 
this new and exciting role.   
 
From September, Mr Fellows will become the new Headteacher of Perry Hall Primary.  Mr Fellows is 
a Headteacher within our Trust and has successfully led Dunstall Hill Primary over the last 5 years.  
This will make for a smooth transition between Mrs Gibbins and Mr Fellows.  Mr Fellows is an 
exceptional and experienced Headteacher who will continue to carefully oversee the school’s 
development and ensure that the highest educational standards and experiences for our children 
are maintained.  
 
We appreciate this is a big change for our parents and carers, and as such, will ensure that you are 
provided with a number of opportunities for you to meet Mr Fellows throughout this half term. I am 
sure that you will join us in congratulating and supporting Mr Fellows as he takes on this new role 
and welcoming him into the Perry Hall family.  
 
As always, thank you for your ongoing support.  
 
Perry Hall Primary Local Governing Body  
Amarjit Cheema (PHMAT CEO) 
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